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CITY OF LANGFORD 
TEMPORARY USE PERMIT 

 
TUP20-0006 – 988 McCallum Road 

 

 
That Temporary Use Permit No. TUP20-0006 be issued by the Council for VCMMC to Graham Harrison 

to allow for additional Victoria Contracting & Municipal Maintenance Corporation employee parking at 

988 McCallum Road, subject to the following terms and conditions: 

 
1. Conditions 
 

The following conditions are imposed pursuant to section 493 of the Local Government Act: 

a) That only the portion of the property indicated in Figure 1 may be utilized for the employee 
parking; 

b) That all recommendations of the Environmental Professional Opinion Memorandum prepared 
by Craig Barlow, RPBio, are implemented and adhered to through the term of use for employee 
parking; and 

c) That the lot is not used for parking of large automobiles related to the nearby work site and is 
only limited to personal vehicles of staff. 

 

 

 



Notice of Intent 
City Hall Council Chambers 
Third Floor, 877 Goldstream Avenue 
 

This meeting will be held electronically and in person at the above address.  
Information on how to participate in this meeting is listed below. 

MEETING DATE:     STARTING AT: 
 

20 November 2023  7:00PM 
 

How to Connect: Teleconference # 1-855-703-8985 (Canada Toll Free) 

1-778-907-2071 (long distance charges may apply)  
 

 Zoom.us or Zoom app on your mobile device 

Meeting ID #897 0956 7061  
 

File No: TUP20-0006 
 

Location: 988 McCallum Road, as shown shaded on the attached map 
 

Zoning: R2 (One- and Two-Family Residential) 
 

Purpose: To allow for Victoria Contracting & Municipal Maintenance Corporation 

employee parking at 988 McCallum Road for an additional three years 

2nd Floor, 877 Goldstream Avenue, Langford, BC V9B 2X8 | t 250.478.7882 

IMPORTANT – COUNCIL MEETING NOTICE  
OWNER/OCCUPANT 

Read the Report: Langford.ca/city-hall/public-notices or contact City Hall to 
make an appointment to view the report in person  
 (8:30am-4:30pm Monday to Friday, excluding holidays). 

Ask Questions or Email: planning@langford.ca 

Submit Questions: Mail:  City of Langford 

 You must include your name and civic address. Submissions 
must be received by noon on the Tuesday prior to the council 
meeting to be included in the agenda. Correspondence 
received after that date will be circulated to the committee 
the day of the meeting and uploaded to the website as an 
“Addendum Package” the day after the meeting. 

Speak at the Meeting: Participate by phone or via Zoom app, or in person—see the 
website for more information. 

Watch the Meeting: View in the Zoom app, or watch the recording at Langford.ca 

Personal Information: All submissions will be published, including your name and 
address. For more information on this collection and 
disclosure, go to Langford.ca/privacy. 

2nd Floor, 877 Goldstream Avenue, Langford, BC V9B 2X8 | t 250.478.7882 
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Langford wants input on urban forests plan

Tanara Oliveira

News Staff

The City of Langford has taken a step for-
ward in shaping the future of its urban land-
scape with the launch of a public engagement 
initiatives for the inaugural Urban Forest Man-

agement Plan (UFMP).
This plan is poised to outline Langford’s 

25-year vision and values for urban forest man-
agement, addressing the challenges faced by 
the city’s urban trees and their maintenance.

Langford’s residents are invited to participate 
in an open house event scheduled for Nov. 15 
from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. at City Hall located at 
877 Goldstream Ave.

Residents are encouraged to visit LetsChat-
Langford.ca until Nov. 27 to complete the 
survey and contribute their valuable insights 
to the formulation of the city’s UFMP.

The UFMP is set to encompass a range of 
objectives that will guide the city in preserv-
ing and enhancing its urban canopy. It will 
feature an array of tailored actions to bring 
the community’s vision for its urban forest to 
life. The UFMP will provide a crucial baseline 
assessment of Langford’s current urban forest 
condition, presenting a roadmap for future 
program goals, recommendations, targets, 
operational plans, and policies to support its 
implementation.

“Langford council recognizes the significance 
of Langford’s urban forest and wishes to for-

malize its protection and management through 
the creation of the city’s first Urban Forest 
Management Plan,” said Langford Mayor 
Scott Goodmanson, in a news release. “This 
plan will provide guidance to city staff  and 
council during future decision-making related 
to development, infrastructure improvements, 
and parks planning. I encourage all Langford 
residents to participate in the public engage-

ment initiatives taking place over the coming 
months as the UFMP is developed to ensure 
the plan truly reflects the needs of the greater 
community.”

The initial phase is designed to solicit com-
munity input and insights for the impending 
draft plan. The second phase, slated for spring 
2024, will be dedicated to gathering feedback 
on the drafted UFMP.

Several ways to engage 
the city

Langford wants public input on area forests. 
(Unsplash.com photo)

We are buying all
Gold and Silver at Victoria’s

CASH FOR GOLD

BEST
PRICES

Open Daily 10am to 5pm

www.westshoregoldandsilver.ca

730 GoldstreamAve,Langford

(778) 406-0606

http://Zoom.us/

Notice of Intention to Consider

Issuance of a Temporary Use Permit
Council for the City of Langford hereby gives Notice of Intention to consider issuance of a Temporary

Use Permit at its Regular Meeting scheduled for 20 November 2023, at 7 pm. This meeting is being

held electronically and with in-person attendance.

File Temporary Use Permit No. TUP20-0006

Purpose The purpose of the proposed Temporary Use Permit is to allow Victoria

Contracting & Municipal Maintenance Corporation (VCMMC) employee

parking at 988 McCallum Road for an additional term of three years

Applicant VCMMC

Location 988 McCallum Road

Teleconference # 1-855-703-8985 (Canada Toll Free) OR 1-778-907-2071

(long distance charges may apply)

Meeting ID #897 0956 7061 / Zoom.us or Zoom app on your mobile device

The Agenda, including the material that Council may consider in relation to the temporary use permit,

will be uploaded to our website: Council & Committee Meetings - City of Langford no later than the

Friday before the meeting. Correspondence may be submitted by emailing planning@langford.ca or

by writing to Langford City Hall, 2nd Floor, 877 Goldstream Avenue, Langford, BC, V9B 2X8. You may

also contact the Planning Department at (250) 478-7882.

Braden Hutchins

Director of Corporate Services

The purpose of this Notice is to acquaint the property owners and residents in the area with the

specifics of the proposed temporary use permit. Should you wish to make a submission to the Council

in writing we require your name and civic address and that this be received, either electronically or by

mail, by noon on the Tuesday prior to the meeting date to be included in the agenda. Correspondence

received after that date will be circulated to the Council the day of the meeting and uploaded to the

website as an “Addendum Package” the day after the meeting. You may also speak at the Council

Meeting during the Public Participation Section of the meeting.

PLEASE NOTE: Information about how to connect to this meeting electronically is indicated in

the table below:



Janelle Breese Bi-
agioni feels she and 
her husband were 
not given the support 

they needed after he 
suffered a traumatic 
brain injury in 1990.

Breese Biagioni was 
speaking at news con-
ference last month in 
support of  Private 

Member’s Bill C-277, 
the National Strate-
gy on Brain Injuries 
Act, which was in-
troduced by Alistair 
MacGregor, MP for 
Cowichan-Mala -
hat-Langford.

The bill calls for a 
national strategy on 
brain injuries that 
aims to support the 
more than 1.5 mil-
lion Canadians who 
are suffering from a 
brain injury.

Breese Biagioni 
said her husband was 
a police officer who 
sustained a traumatic 
brain injury when he 
was in an accident on 
a police motorcycle, 
and died five months 
later.

She said that during 
those five months, her 
husband experienced 

significant anxiety 
and depression and 
there were no inter-
ventions available to 
help him at that time.

“Through the three 
decades I’ve been in-
volved (in working 
with brain injury is-
sues), I’ve advocated 
locally, provincially 
and nationally for 
more supports for 
people with brain 

injuries,” said Breese 
Biagioni, who is the 
founder of CGB Cen-
tre for Traumatic Life 
Losses.

“Every one of  them 
has experienced pro-
found grief, despair, 
anxiety and depres-
sion, and many of 
them have gone down 
the rabbit holes of self  
medication leading to 
strong addictions, and 
some have been home-
less, and some have 
been incarcerated.”

Breese Biagioni said 
brain injuries are at 
the forefront of  the 
nation’s opioid and 
homelessness crises, 
and if  the nation 
is going to address 
these issues without 
addressing brain in-
juries and having a 
national strategy to 

deal with them, then 
the efforts to deal with 
these crises are mov-
ing forward with one 
of  the main puzzle 
pieces missing.

The proposed na-
tional strategy in-
cludes promoting the 
implementation of 
preventive measures 
to reduce risk; iden-
tifying the training, 
education and guid-
ance needs of  health 
care professionals; 
promoting research 
and improving data 
collection; creating 
national guidelines 
on the prevention, 
diagnosis, and man-
agement of  brain in-
juries; encouraging 
the use of  consulting 
psychologists to cre-
ate a national support 
system; and develop-
ing and maintaining a 
government website to 
provide current facts, 
research, and best 
practices.

Dr. Alexis Turgeon, 
with the Canadian 
Traumatic Brain In-
jury Research Con-
sortium, said brain 
injuries among the 
younger population 
are often due to auto 
accidents, while falls 
are one of the reasons 
many older people get 
brain injuries.

But, however they 
get their brain inju-
ries, he said it changes 
the lives of  all these 
people emotionally, 
psychologically, phys-
ically and sometimes 
their behaviour.

“It affects the indi-
vidual, but also their 
families, friends, and 
the whole environ-
ment that surrounds 
them,” Turgeon said.

“Bill C-277 is para-
mount here. It’s time 
for a call to action 
and our consortium 
strongly supports this 
bill.”

MacGregor said he 
has learned over the 
years that people with 
brain injuries need 
help and that’s one of 
the reasons that he, as 
an MP, was proud to 
put the idea of  a na-
tional strategy into ac-
tion in the form of his 
private member’s bill.
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WING’S
RESTAURANT

TAKE OUT
Combination Dinners for 1 to 8

Seafood and Deluxe Dishes

Licensed Premises
Open 11 am - 8 pm daily

90 Gorge Rd. West 250-385-5564

http://Zoom.us/

Notice of Intention to Consider

Issuance of a Temporary Use Permit
Council for the City of Langford hereby gives Notice of Intention to consider issuance of a Temporary

Use Permit at its Regular Meeting scheduled for 20 November 2023, at 7 pm. This meeting is being

held electronically and with in-person attendance.

File Temporary Use Permit No. TUP20-0006

Purpose The purpose of the proposed Temporary Use Permit is to allow Victoria

Contracting & Municipal Maintenance Corporation (VCMMC) employee

parking at 988 McCallum Road for an additional term of three years

Applicant VCMMC

Location 988 McCallum Road

Teleconference # 1-855-703-8985 (Canada Toll Free) OR 1-778-907-2071

(long distance charges may apply)

Meeting ID #897 0956 7061 / Zoom.us or Zoom app on your mobile device

The Agenda, including the material that Council may consider in relation to the temporary use permit,

will be uploaded to our website: Council & Committee Meetings - City of Langford no later than the

Friday before the meeting. Correspondence may be submitted by emailing planning@langford.ca or

by writing to Langford City Hall, 2nd Floor, 877 Goldstream Avenue, Langford, BC, V9B 2X8. You may

also contact the Planning Department at (250) 478-7882.

Braden Hutchins

Director of Corporate Services

The purpose of this Notice is to acquaint the property owners and residents in the area with the

specifics of the proposed temporary use permit. Should you wish to make a submission to the Council

in writing we require your name and civic address and that this be received, either electronically or by

mail, by noon on the Tuesday prior to the meeting date to be included in the agenda. Correspondence

received after that date will be circulated to the Council the day of the meeting and uploaded to the

website as an “Addendum Package” the day after the meeting. You may also speak at the Council

Meeting during the Public Participation Section of the meeting.

PLEASE NOTE: Information about how to connect to this meeting electronically is indicated in

the table below:

MP MacGregor continues call for a national 
strategy for people with brain injuries
Robert Barron

Black Press Media

Alistair MacGregor
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